
 
 

 
 
 

HARDHOLDER – DECEMBER 2010 
       BUFFALO CREEK GUN CLUB, INC. 

               
 
BUFFALO CREEK GUN CLUB MEETING MINUTES December 21, 2010 

1. The monthly board meeting was called to order at 7:04pm. 
2. MAIL CALL 

• The normal array of ads and magazines were received. 

• PO box rent due 

• The checks for the October matches were received. 

• A notice was received from the Forest Service that the range rent is due in January. 
3. TREASURER’S REPORT. 

• The Camp Fickes and BCGC books are in order. 

• We will be going to E deposit soon making banking much easier. 

• The NRA insurance will be going up due to the increase in membership. 
4. MEMBERSHIP REPORT  

• Dan Gable needs a list of all members who worked the gun shows to assure that they get work 
bond credit. 

• The membership of an individual whose check bounced was terminated. 
• 98 Range Access Passes were issued in 2010. 
• The membership list is in the process of being updated.  We have approximately 168 current 

members.  
5. NEWSLETTER REPORT 

• No report 
6. ARMORER’S REPORT 

• 8 club .22 rifles now in club safe, 1 is still outstanding. 
• The Club has 19 AR-15s – 10 Bushmasters and 9 Rock River Arms  
• A new procedure for gun check out has to be developed and implemented which should include an 

avenue of recourse if gun is not returned or stolen. 
• Kent will prepare a new check out system for review at the February BOD meeting 

7. CLINIC REPORT 

• Pricing for the 2011 clinics is in the process of being reviewed and finalized.  
• A flyer is being developed and will be ready for Jan 2011 Gun Show. 

• The first gun show of 2001 is the weekend of January 29 and 30.   Volunteers are needed to pass 
out flyers.  

8.   HIGH POWER REPORT. 
• Bill Zollinger is preparing the 2011 match fee schedule. 
• The 2011 CO, WY & NM Highpower Schedule will be posted on the BCGC web site when 

finalized. 
• The BCGC 2011 match schedule is being finalized. 

9. JUNIORS REPORT 

• The BCGC Junior Executive position is still open. 
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10. RANGE OFFICER’S REPORT 

• Jerry Fischer presented his prototype carriage holder/chain device to the BOD.  The BOD 
approved the design and asked Jerry to procure 15 additional units for the range. 

• The Range Officer reported that the pits have been full of trash every time he has gone to the 
range.  Club members and public shooters are not policing up after shooting sessions. 

 11. OLD BUSINESS 

• Accounting of the club’s assets and expendables is continuing.  

• The BCGC Junior Program is an important function of the club. It needs a sponsor/lead 
person to head the program, and organize volunteer help.  

• A discussion about the work bond policy and possible 2011 revisions was held.  
13. NEW BUSINESS 

• Dabney Crump is preparing a membership survey, for Mike Brazell that will be sent 
to all members, soliciting their feedback on the club programs and range facilities. 
Please respond to them as soon as possible so that the findings can be made 
available at the annual banquet. 

•  The BOD is continuing the search for new BOD meeting location 
 

A motion was made and passed to adjourn at 8:30 pm. 
 
 
Camp Fickes/BCGC Special Meeting 
A closed Camp Fickes, BCGC, Lawyer’s meeting was held after the regular BCGC BOD meeting to 
discuss the Camp Fickes incorporation process and what loose ends need to be taken care of.  It is 
anticipated that the items discussed will be completed by the February meeting. 
 
 
 

NOTICES 
 
1.  The 2011 BCGC Board of Directors election will be held at the January Annual Dinner.  If you  

would like to serve on the BCGC board of directors or fill a volunteer position please contact 
one of the following: 
MIKE BRAZELL / jmbrazsam@wispertel.net 
GAVIN WEEKLEY- Weekleyclan@juno.com 
RON SMITH –PJ@IDcomm.com 
DABNEY CRUMP – 303-324-1084 
   

2.  Visit the BCGC website at WWW.BCGC.COM for an up to date list of all Camp   
     Fickes and BCGC club events and notices. 
 
3.  FREE 

• A large wood office desk, great for a work or reloading bench. Very strong.   
Call Pete at 303-564-5077 
 

4.  Have something to sell, trade or give away; an article you would like to have published in the  
     Newsletter; or a suggestion for a club activity? Email it to BCGC_E_NEWS@q.com 
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Buffalo Creek Gun Club 
ANNUAL MEETING / BANQUET 

DATE – Saturday January 15, 2011 
TIME – Room opens at 6:30, dinner at 7 and out by 9 

After dinner we’ll hold the Annual Meeting 

 
COST -    $10 per adult or $15 per couple if RSVP by Thursday the 13th 

$15/20 at the door - children under 12 eat free 
 

LOCATION – Hickory House 
10335 S Parker Rd 

Parker, CO 80134 
303-805-9742 

www.hickoryhouseribs.com/parker.html 
Approx 1.7 miles south of E-470 on the West side of S Parker Rd. 

 

PLEASE CALL or EMAIL DABNEY CRUMP AND LET HIM KNOW THE 

NUMBER OF PEOPLE IN YOUR PARTY BY THURSDAY THE 13
th
. 

 

Phone: 303-324-1084                        email:dabney@dhcrump.com 
 

 
 
 
2010 BCGC BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
PRESIDENT / MIKE BRAZELL / jmbrazsam@wispertel.net         
VICE PRESIDENT / KENT BEACH - (303/279-2668) / Kb762x39@aol.com           
SECRETARY / MIKE WALTON  - (303/757-4304) / bigbadgerboy@yahoo.com         
TREASURER / SAM MORRIS - (303/838-0702) / samelamorris@msn.com         
EXECUTIVE OFFICER /OPEN         
MEMBERSHIP OFFICER / DAN GABEL - 303/429-8041        
RANGE OFFICER / RON SMITH – (303-838-9632) / PJ@IDcomm.com         
HIGH POWER DIRECTOR / BILL ZOLLINGER / bz@uswaterpurification.com         
TRAINING OFFICER / PETE JEND / EPJend317@aol.com         
ELECTRONIC NEWSLETTER EDITOR / JACK GAYNOR / BCGC_E_NEWS@q.com         
PAPER NEWSLETTER EDITOR / SAM MORRIS - (303-838-0702) / samelamorris@msn.com         
GRANTS COORDINATOR / OPEN        
BOARD MEMBER-AT-LARGE / GAVIN WEEKLEY- (303-949-9821) / Weekleyclan@juno.com      
     
The next regular meeting will be held at the home of Kent Beach, 13959 W. Cedar Place, Golden, 
CO on Tuesday February 15, 2011 at 7:00pm. 
 
 
 

 



 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   

       
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
BCGC 
P.O. BOX 16280 
GOLDEN, COLORADO 80402 
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